I understand that ACCAN is being reviewed and wish to record the value I as NSW Privacy Commissioner have observed in the work and outcomes delivered by ACCAN.

As you will be aware an emerging issue generally and for consumers in the telecommunications area in particular is big data.  This raises significant issues which intersect both privacy and consumer areas.

An increasing amount of this data is personal information and derived from devices purchased and used by consumers but not directly provided by them within accepted consent processes.

I have worked with ACCAN over five years in my role as NSW Privacy Commissioner and found their policy, advocacy and representation of issues to be informed, researched and considered.

ACCAN provides a valuable source of advice not available generally within a public sector environment.  I have found their perspective and advice extremely useful.  I support the continuation of their functions and funding.
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